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Utah Soccer Federation
May 16, 2024, 6:14pm start time
Those in attendance: Brian Babcock, Bryan Attridge, Matt Rader, Skyler Bell, Jamie Okey, Tim Wheelwright, Eric Landon, Scot Boyd, Amanda Sanders, Carly Kent, Michelle Wixom, Agustin Penon, Kendra Halterman (on call), Steven Beckstrom (on call)
Study Session: none
Public Comments: none
Reports & Announcements:
Legacy Fields Report – Michelle Wixom
Michelle Wixom gave the Board an update on the recent Legacy Fields projects from each of the following regions:
Region 1- Wellsville project
Region 2 -Farwest City and other projects in area
Region 4- working with Herriman city on a 2 field complex we are beginning discussion formally
Region 5- There have been multiple properties submitted
Region 6- Enoch property (donation land)
Shivwits update- Fields have been seeded and are looking great, lighting has been installed, the final layout with lighting should be done in the next month, which is for the lighting maps to make sure the lights are lighting facility properly.
Bryan Attridge shared about his visit to Shivwits last week.  He and Carly did a walkthrough of the complex with Terry Ogden and our new groundskeeper Brooks. They met with the members of the band council.  Bryan said that the band members were happy with the complex's outcome; they expanded the convenience store near the complex with a grill and soda shop to prepare for the business that it will bring.
Hiring Update (Shivwits) – Bryan Attridge
Bryan Attridge was happy to announce that we hired a full-time groundskeeper for Shivwits, his name is Brooks. He has been great so far.  We are also contracting with a consultant that will also help us with groundskeeping.

Discipline and Protests – Scot Boyd
Scot talked about the following recent events:
-There was a State Cup protest from a few teams
-Two disciplinary recruiting issues, Scot added that he does not know if there will be protests on this.
-One major discipline. A parent threatened team online has been suspended for the season.
Scot mentioned that discipline for the youth has not been bad this season and that there have been no major referee issues.
Brian Babcock added that the clubs have been disciplining better and policing better.

Adult Soccer – Blaine Burnett
Agustin Pinon gave an update to the Board on Adult Soccer, he said that a lot of the kids coming on to adult teams have played with Utah Youth Soccer.  Their current membership has grown especially in the woman's premier division. He also talked about the Adult Committee and Disciplinary Committee.  There will be a disciplinary hearing for any teams that have issues.
Brian Babcock asks what the current procedure to transition from youth to adult to the clubs.  
Bryan Attridge talked about how we can use our marketing resources to inform our membership and clubs of the transition from youth to adult soccer.

National Championship Series Updates – Bryan Attridge
Bryan Attridge spoke on the National Championship Series update from the board of US Youth Soccer.  Their intention would be to change the NCS structure.  They are looking for feedback from the states to figure out what the states want it to look like going forward. Eric Landon and Brian Babcock attended a US Youth Soccer meeting within the last month regarding this potential change to discuss and give feedback on behalf of UYSA.  This structure change would remove the regionals and instead players would go straight to nationals, nationals would be divided into 3 divisions, and teams would play against “like” teams in their division. 
Brian Babcock added that Utah is competing on a national level. 14 teams from Utah have already qualified for nationals this year.  
Eric Landon mentioned that there are ongoing discussions on the tiers and how they will look. 
Bryan Attridge also added that this change would be convenient as teams will only have to plan a single trip for Nationals vs. two trips for Regionals and Nationals. 

Consent Agenda
March Board Meeting Minutes 
Financials
No one felt the need to discuss, the two topics are passed by consent.

Business Agenda
Policy 6316 - Limited Participation – Eric Landon (tabled)
WPSL Request – Special Programs and Services – Bryan Attridge
WPSL requested Utah Soccer to help with registrations fees.  The adult committee approved to pay for half of their total amount. Bryan Attridge presented to the board the WPSL request and suggested that we fund the other half of their registration fees (like we have done in the past) which would be $10,500. The WPSL team also told us that they will put our logo on their jersey and our signage at their games if we approve the request.
Brian Babcock asks for a motion- Skyler Bell motions to pay the other half of the WPSL registration fees
Seconded by Jamie Okey
All in favor- passed
*Tim Wheelwright wanted to note that he abstained from this due to La Roca ties

2025 Fiscal Year Budget Proposal – Bryan Attridge
Bryan Attridge proposed the 2025 Fiscal Year Budget to the board, he noted that that we have worked on the budget for the past 2 months thoroughly.  He met with the finance committee this week to work on the budget on a more granular level.  The budget is now up for approval.  Jamie Okey and Tim Wheelwright are on the finance committee, after reviewing the budget that Bryan Attridge presented to the Finance Commitee and Board, Jamie Okey stated that she recommends the budget approval, Tim wheelwright agreed and added that the budget was good and thorough.  
Skyler Bell motioned for approval
Tim Wheelwright seconded the motion
All in favor-PASSED

Board Travel Policy – Bryan Attridge
Bryan Attridge presented to the board a Travel policy.  Steve Adamson, our auditor, recommended that we put together a travel policy for the Board which basically outlines what travel is eligible and how to request it.  The document covered eligibility, the approval process, and the booking procedure.
Motioned by Tim Wheelwright
Seconded by Skyler Bell
All in Favor-PASSED

Good of the Game
Scot Boyd announced that the last Saturday of the season will be Referee Appreciation Day.  This information has been circulated to our membership.

Board meeting ended at 7:15pm

